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Letter or Email Response: 
I have read with dismay the proposed housing developments at Jessel Green and Rockford Avenue Loughton. I have 
lived in EFDC since 1971 and have enjoyed the green spaces, firstly with my children, now grandchildren, enjoyed in a 
physical and mental way of walking, playing, flying kites in well kept areas in the midst of housing. I now go on the 
1690 20 everywhere and feel uplifted every time I pass Jessel Green. It's clean and green and in a relevant way, like a 
village green. The loveliest green place is Debden. To spoil this and Rochford to a lesser extent would be a crime and a 
very sad time for Debden. If this went ahead, where are the schools? Hereward has already expanded. Where are the 
doctors? Difficult to get an appointment now anywhere? Why not find a piece of land, strewn with rubbish! Been left 
for years. Close by to Loughton. Debden and build a new small town. Like Church Langley Harlow? Please leave our 
green spaces alone, they should have protection on them to the generations to enjoy and to keep fresh.    
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